REPORT TO BUDGET COMMITTEE   
5 JUNE 2002

DECRIMINALISATION OF PARKING ENFORCEMENT

RECOMMENDATION

Members are asked to note the contents of the report and receive a further report on progress

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

The report contains details of the current financial position for Decriminalisation of Parking Enforcement (DPE)

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS

Central Parking System – Annual Business Report

CONTACT OFFICER

Nigel Dickens Tel: 793 2490

WARDS TO WHICH REPORT RELATES

All

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES

2002/03 REVENUE BUDGET

REPORT DETAIL

1.0 BACKGROUND TO REPORT

1.1 At the meeting of 1 May 2002 Members received a report on the progress of agreed savings for 2002/03.

1.2 For Development Services of the agreed amount of £611k, £445k has been achieved with £166k still to be achieved.  All the £166k relates to DPE and Members requested a report to this meeting on the current position for costs and income.

2.0 INTRODUCTION

2.1 The £166k was built into the budget strategy in 2000/01 based on consultants’ expectations of how the contract would operate.

2.2 The contract  was let for the start of 2001/02, June 2001, but with lead in times and start ups did not become truly operational until October 2001.  Therefore, there is only six months of information currently available which is why caution is being exercised as to whether the initial pre-contract expectations will be achieved or not.

3.0 FINANCIAL POSITION FOR 2001/02 AND PROJECTIONS FOR 2002/03

3.1 For the purpose of this report and the projections for 2002/03 only the figures for October 2001 to March 2002 will be used as the earlier figures would distort the position due to start ups.

3.2 For the last six months 18,500 tickets were issued which were collected at a collection rate of 70% at an average of £37 per ticket generating £480k.  The reason for the average is that tickets are issued at £60 but can be paid at £30 if paid promptly, with the £60 rising to £90 for non-payment within the designated timescale.

3.3 The contractor estimates for 2002/03 that 40,000 tickets could be issued and if the collection rates and average per ticket remain the same should generate just over £1m.

3.4 In addition to the £1m generated from fines there is the income from car parks themselves where for 2002/03 the expected level is £0.4m.  The two must be considered together because if DPE is successful then car users are forced off the road and into the car parks.  Therefore it is currently expected that income of £1.4m could be generated for 2002/03.

3.5 Against this there are expected costs of £1.34m thereby generating a surplus of £60k.  However, in order to achieve the current budget figures as a result of the budget strategy income needs to be generated of £1.5m therefore implying a possible shortfall of £100k.

3.6 It is currently thought this will be achieved as the use of bailiffs has only just commenced, parking meters are being introduced on streets and through increased enforcement in the Central Parking Zone.  However, until data becomes available for these and if tickets are being issued and collected at the assumed rates there is a degree of uncertainty as to the level of income that will be achieved.

3.7 It must also be considered that DPE is not just about income generation but also traffic management by keeping the traffic flowing.  Therefore, as the public becomes more educated there is less illegal parking implying reduced levels of fine income.  However, the contractor based on experiences elsewhere does not believe this occurs in reality.

3.8 Quarterly meetings are held with the senior management of the contractor to review performance and consider future developments.  These are in addition to the operational meetings being held weekly.  It will be identified through these quarterly meetings and ongoing monitoring whether the budget is going to be achieved for 2002/03.

4.0 CONCLUSION

4.1 It is currently envisaged that the budget will be achieved for 2002/03 providing various forecasts and collection rates occur.  This will only become apparent later in the year based on what is actually occurring.

5.0 RECOMMENDATION

5.1 That Members note the report and receive a further report following the next meeting with the contractor’s management, scheduled for early July.
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